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A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL  

COLLEGE VISION 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE ENSURES THAT EVERY CHILD LEARNS AND IS 

PREPARED FOR THE FUTURE THROUGH A COMMITMENT TO EXCELLENCE IN 

TEACHING, HIGH EXPECTATIONS AND POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS IN A SAFE 

AND INCLUSIVE ENVIRONMENT  

Our College Values 
 

Respect 

 

Responsibility 

 

High Expectations TERM 1 DATES, THURS 30TH JANUARY- FRI 27TH MARCH 

Avon and Waller Welcome BBQs 

Thank you to all those parents and family members who came along to 

these welcome events last Thursday. Despite the unexpected storms we had 

a great turnout at both campuses. I hope everyone who came along had 

the opportunity to meet with your child’s new teacher. The partnership 

between home and school is an incredibly important one to ensure 

successful outcomes for students.  

 

Student Free Days 

Each year we are permitted to take 4 student free days, with each one 

approved by school council. The first two days of the year counted towards 

those. Our next one is in Term Two, Friday May 1st and the last one will be the 

Monday of the Melbourne Cup Weekend. Day care is normally available to 

parents on those days at either Avon or Waller Campus.  

 

School Council 

It is the time of year again when we call for nominations for the parent 

positions on school council and hold elections if required. Details about the 

opening and closing dates are posted at each campus office, along with 

the number of positions. In short, there are 4 parent vacancies and 

nominations open today and close next Monday Feb 17th.  

 

No special skills are required to be on school council, just a willingness to be 

involved and learn. Training is provided if needed for new councillors and it is 

a great way to contribute to policy development at school. There are 

several sub-committees including Finance, OHS, Buildings and Grounds and 

Education that councillors can also be a part of and develop a better 

understanding of the way the school operates.  

 

College Council meets 8 times per year (twice each term). Meetings are 90 

mins, usually starting at 5.30, and rotate between the campuses. We have 

had good representation from each of the campuses in the last few years 

but this is not essential. We just need parents who are interested in making a 

positive contribution to the success of the school.   

 

If you would like to nominate yourself or someone else, please fill in a form 

available at any campus office. If the number of nominations exceeds the 

number of vacancies, an election will be held and further information will be 

sent out about that.  

Dates to Remember 

Monday 10th February  

 Mon Feb10-Wed Feb 12      

Year 7 Camp-Kyneton       

 Hockey Clinic-Avon & Waller 

Street 

 Mon Feb10th-Thurs Feb 13th                    

Years 3/4 Swimming Program    

Tuesday 11th February 

  Hockey Clinic-Clark Street  

Wednesday 12th February 

 School Photos-Faithfull St Campus   

Years 5,6,8 & 9  

Friday 14th February 

 Years 3-6 Swimming Carnival 

Monday 17th February 

 School Photos-Avon & Waller 

a.m  Years 7,10,11 & 12 after 

recess 

 Mon Feb 17th-Fri Feb 21st    

Years 3/4 Swimming 

Tuesday 18th February  

 Whole school Assembly 11.30am 

Clarke Street Gymnasium 

Thursday 20th February 

 Welcome BBQ and pool night 



ARE YOU ELIGIBLE FOR THE 
CAMPS, SPORTS AND 
EXCURSIONS PAYMENT FOR 
2020 

If you hold a valid means-

tested Centrelink Card (ie 

Health Care Card, Pension/

Veterans Affairs Card, Youth 

Allowance Card) you are 

eligible to receive CSEF 

funding. This is available to help 

families with the cost of Camps, 

Sport & Excursions.  

the school will need to 

complete an Application Form 

and provide a copy of your 

valid Centrelink Card to the 

school by 23rd February  

last year do not need to 

reapply again this year 

provided your card is still valid.  

If you have a few hours per 

week to spare, and would like 

to volunteer helping out in the 

Canteen we would love to 

hear from you.  It could be just 

one day per week or a few 

days…..whatever you can 

spare……. from 11am to 2pm. 

 

If you are interested in finding 

out more please ring Faithfull 

Campus on 57612777 ask talk 

to Leanne. 
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If you are interested but would like to know more or have any questions, 

please get in touch with me through any campus office.  
 

Parents Club/Association 

Last year, we made an attempt to establish a whole school Parents Club/

Association. As one College, we are only permitted to have one parents 

group and have been through the process to obtain the necessary 

approvals from the Department of Education. As with College Council, a 

strong representative parents group is important and provides many benefits 

to our families and students. The majority of the activities organised by the 

parents group would be fundraising but there are other opportunities to 

support the school.  
 

The next step is to call a meeting to establish the club, call for office bearers 

and set the dates for future meetings. This meeting will be held on Tuesday 

February 25th at 2pm at the Clarke Street Campus. We will place this on the 

Compass Calendar and send out further reminders. I hope we will see a 

range of parents attend. If you are keen to be involved, but this time and/or 

date is not suitable, please let me know.  
 

 

Tony Clark 

Executive Principal 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE CONTINUED…….. 

Email: benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Web: www.benallap12.vic.edu.au 
 

Avon St Waller St Clarke St Faithfull St 

Yrs F-4 Yrs F-4 Yrs 5-6 Hub Yrs 7-12 

P: 035762 1646 P: 035762 2600 P: 035761 2752 P: 035761 2777 

Attendance Hotline Attendance Hotline Attendance Hotline Attendance Hotline 
035762 1646 035762 2600 035761 2747 035761 2747 

 

CANTEEN 

WHY EVERY DAY COUNTS 

We are now in our second week of term 2.  What stories have your child/ren 

brought home with the  new things they have learned or new friends they 

have met each day?  What you may not know is that going to school every 

day is the most single important part of your child's education.......... missing 

school puts them behind. There are no safe days for missing school. 

Did you Know? That all staff at Benalla P-12 College want your child/ren to get 

a great education, and the building blocks for a great education begins with 

your child/ren coming to school each and every day.  If your child/ren miss 

school regularly, they miss out on learning the fundamental skills that will set 

them up for success in the later years of school. 

If you are having trouble getting your child/ren to school every day, please 

pop in to see one of our student wellbeing team:  

-Scott Greig 5762 1646  

-Bron Greig 5762 2600  

-Lou McCloskey 5761 2777  

-Craig Carley 5761 2777  

We would love to support and work together with you to get your child/ren 

back on track attending every day 

mailto:benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.benallap12.vic.edu.au/


PRIMARY NEWS 

AVON, WALLER & CLARKE ST 

 BOOK CLUB 

Scholastic Book Club  

Orders are due in by  

9.30am Monday 17th Feb  

Scholastic Book club catalogues have 

been distributed to students. Orders can 

only be paid for online through Scholastic 

Book Club Loop Orders using your credit 

card. Three easy steps can be found on 

the back page of the catalogue.  

 

Please note cash and  late orders cannot 

be accepted.  

For more information contact Scholastic 

Book Club 1800 021 233  

AVON ST CAMPUS NEWS 

JOIN SCOTT AT AVON STREET FOR BREAKFAST CLUB 

Avon Street Foundation students have had an awesome start to 

school. Students are looking forward to a wonderful year of fun and 

learning. 



AVON STREET CAMPUS WELCOME BBQ 

Despite the rain and thunder Avon Street had a great turn out for their welcome BBQ last Thursday night.  
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WALLER ST CAMPUS NEWS 

PRIMARY NEWS 

Breakfast Club is every day on the Waller Campus. 

Breakfast is served from Monday through to Friday morning, from 8:30 

to 8:50am in the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen.  Parents are also 

welcome.  What you may not realise is that in this time in the morning, 

our children make new friends, share stories, make plans, laugh a lot, 

help others, learn life skills like washing and drying dishes, practice 

their social skills by being polite and courteous to others and put 

leadership skills into practice to name a few.  Best of all, our children 

get to start the day with a smile on their face even if they have already had breakfast at home.  It’s not just about 

having breakfast, it’s a meeting place for making a great start to the day. 

If you are wanting to volunteer for the Breakfast Program, please call Bron on 5762 2600. 

WALLER FOUNDATION STUDENTS  



PRIMARY NEWS 

WALLER CAMPUS WELCOME BBQ 



WALLER  STREET STUDENTS  OFF THE WEEK  

PRIMARY NEWS 

AVON CAMPUS STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

Foundation L-R: Chloe, Eli and Leroy 

Year 1/2 L-R: Drazick, Steele, Thomas and Kayden 

Year 3/4 L-R: Hayley, Paige (on behalf of Year 3/4 Milvain) and Logan 

Congratulations Lashaya, Levi, Hugo, Bella, Ava and 

Jack who were this weeks Students of the Week. 
Charli Levy received Mr Clarks WOW work award 

this week for her outstanding handwriting. 
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CLARKE ST 5/6 NEWS 

Boofred & Melissa 

The 5/6 Hub welcomes our new therapy dog ‘Boofred’ and  his 

handler Melissa from the K9TEACH Program. K9Teach program is an 

animal assisted intervention team that uses pet therapy to assist 

primary school children to feel supported and to encourage 

students to engage in school and reach their full potential. K9Teach 

consists of a trained teacher, Melissa Brown, and a trained AAI and 

therapy dog, Boofred, who have both undertake certification to 

provide therapy in schools. 

They will be attending the 5/6 Hub on Monday and Tuesday for the 

2020 school year and we look forward to sharing Boofred’s 

adventures. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Swimming 

The YMCA and Benalla P-12 College have come together once again to provide our Year 5 and 6 students with a 

swimming program to build and develop water safety and swimming skills within our school community. This year we 

have been able to provide this program at our very own swimming pool! The program has run every day in week 2 

and will provide students with great preparation for our upcoming swimming  sports. Our Swimming Sports will be held 

on Friday 21st of February at the YMCA Pool. We look forward to seeing parents and friends attending to cheer on 

our students. More information available from the 5/6 Hub. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Assembly 

Our weekly assemblies will be held every Monday at 2:45 in Room 9. 



SCHOOL PHOTO DAY  

SAVE THE DATE 

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS 

CAREERS 

The Careers Room in the Senior Building is always available for 

students to come and get any help with resumes, work 

experience or careers advice. Molly Craig is now the Careers 

Coordinator for Years 10-12. Parents are more than welcome to 

come and meet with Molly as well. 

Doris Arendt from Geared4Careers is available Monday through 

Thursday at the school to assist students from Years 9-12. 

Kel Vincent from GOTAFE will be visiting the school once a 

fortnight on a Monday and is able to meet with students to discuss pathways to GOTAFE as well as ideas for work 

experience and School Based Apprenticeships.   

Sue Oakley, will be back in Term 2 to begin work with Years 7-9, particularly with the Year 9s and their Career Intensive 

Program. 

We have a careers website at Benalla P-12 College.  Please go to https://www.benallap12collegecareers.com/ to 

find out lots of great information. 

We have two Facebook pages for the senior area of the school.  Please like and follow us at Benalla P-12 College 

Careers Service and Benalla P-12 College Senior School Hub.  Both of these will have relevant information for our Year 

10-12 students on them. 

There are some upcoming events happening that you and your child may like to consider going to.  One is the VCE 

and Careers Expo on 30 April to 1 May at Caulfield Racecourse https://www.vceandcareers.com.au/ The other is the 

Victorian Careers Expo on 17 and 18 April at Melbourne Showgrounds in Ascot Vale https://

www.victoriancareersshow.com.au/ 

https://www.benallap12collegecareers.com/
https://www.vceandcareers.com.au/
https://www.victoriancareersshow.com.au/
https://www.victoriancareersshow.com.au/


COMMUNITY NEWS 
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Goorambat Football Netball Club 
 

Goorambat is looking for under 15’s and under 
17’s netball players. Welcoming club, come and 
try out. Call Nina for more details. All skills wel-
come. 
Nina Gardener - netball coordinator 0420373601 

 

Our sites 

 

Wangaratta 

45-47 Mackay Street 

Wangaratta Vic 3677 

T: (03) 5723 2000 
 

Wodonga 

155 High Street 

Wodonga, Vic 3690 

Freecall: 1800 657 573 

T: (02) 6022 8888 

 

Myrtleford 

32 Smith Street 

Myrtleford Vic 3737 

T: (03) 5731 3500 
 

 www.gatewayhealth.org.au 

 www.facebook.com/gatewayhealth1 

 

 

  

Parent & Relationship Education Programs  

Term 1 - 2020 –Bookings essential  



COMMUNITY NEWS 





COMMUNITY NEWS 


